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Water Resources Council § 705.3 

benefits of, or otherwise be subjected 
to discrimination under any program 
or activity receiving Federal financial 
assistance from the Water Resources 
Council. 

§ 705.2 Definitions. 
As used in this part: 
(a) Applicant means one who submits 

an application, request, or plan re-
quired to be approved by the Water Re-
sources Council, or by a primary recipi-
ent, as a condition to eligibility for 
Federal financial assistance, and the 
term application means such an appli-
cation, request, or plan. 

(b) Facility includes all or any part of 
structures, equipment, or other real or 
personal property or interests therein, 
and the provision of facilities includes 
the construction, expansion, renova-
tion, remodeling, alteration or acquisi-
tion of facilities. 

(c) Federal financial assistance in-
cludes: 

(1) Grants and loans of Federal funds; 
(2) The grant or donation of Federal 

property and interests in property; 
(3) The detail of Federal personnel; 
(4) The sale and lease of, and the per-

mission to use (on other than a casual 
or transient basis), Federal property or 
any interest in such property without 
consideration or at a nominal consider-
ation, or at a consideration which is re-
duced for the purpose of assisting the 
recipient, or in recognition of the pub-
lic interest to be served by such sale or 
lease to the recipient; and 

(5) Any Federal agreement, arrange-
ment, or other contract which has as 
one of its purposes the provision of as-
sistance. 

(d) Primary recipient means any re-
cipient that is authorized or required 
to extend Federal financial assistance 
to another recipient for the purpose of 
carrying out a program. 

(e) Program includes any program, 
project, or activity for the provision of 
services, financial aid, or other bene-
fits to individuals (including education 
or training, health, welfare, rehabilita-
tion, housing, or other services, wheth-
er provided through employees of the 
recipient of Federal financial assist-
ance or provided by others through 
contracts or other arrangements with 
the recipient, and including work op-

portunities), or for the provision of fa-
cilities for furnishing services, finan-
cial aid or other benefits to individ-
uals. The services, financial aid, or 
other benefits provided under a pro-
gram receiving Federal financial as-
sistance shall be deemed to include any 
services, financial aid, or other bene-
fits provided with the aid of Federal fi-
nancial assistance or the aid of any 
non-Federal funds, property, or other 
resources required to be expended or 
made available for the program to 
meet matching requirements or other 
conditions which must be met in order 
to receive the Federal financial assist-
ance, and to include any services, fi-
nancial aid, or other benefits provided 
in or through a facility provided with 
the aid of Federal financial assistance 
or such non-Federal resources. 

(f) Recipient may mean any State, 
territory, possession, the District of 
Columbia, or Puerto Rico, or any polit-
ical subdivision thereof, or instrumen-
tality thereof, any public or private 
agency, institution, or organization, or 
other entity, or any individual, in any 
State, territory, possession, the Dis-
trict of Columbia, or Puerto Rico, to 
whom Federal financial assistance is 
extended, directly or through another 
recipient, for any program, including 
any successor, assignee, or transferee 
thereof, but such term does not include 
any ultimate beneficiary under any 
such program. 

(g) Responsible agency official means 
the Director of the Water Resources 
Council or his designee. 

§ 705.3 Application of this part. 

This part applies to any program for 
which Federal financial assistance is 
authorized under a law administered by 
the Water Resources Council. It applies 
to money paid, property transferred, or 
other Federal financial assistance ex-
tended under any such program after 
the date of this part pursuant to an ap-
plication whether approved before or 
after such date. This part does not 
apply to (a) any Federal financial as-
sistance by way of insurance or guar-
anty contracts, or (b) any employment 
practice except to the extent described 
in § 705.4(c). 
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